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NEWSLETTER - JUNE 2016 

 

Parish Council Meeting:  The next meetings of the Parish 

Council will be on Monday 25th July 2016 and Monday 26th Sept at 

8:00pm in the Village Hall. 

 

Members of the Public & Press are welcome at meetings of Allerthorpe 

Parish Council.    Public Participation will commence prior to the start 

of the full council meeting when members of the public can raise 

questions or make statements to the Parish Council about any issues they 

may have.   Because we are restricted to only 10 minutes, the public are 

encouraged to use this facility as an opportunity to raise issues rather 

than to seek resolution and in most cases the council will need to make 

referrals before being able to provide researched answers. 

 

Neighbourhood Plan:  There were 50 Consultation questionnaires 

returned  and the PC would like to thank everyone who took the time to 

complete and return the form.  The c9ollated results can be seen in pie 

chart format here - www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/neighbourhood-plan.aspx 

 

The draw for the three winners of the three £30 vouchers will have been 

made at the Annual Parish Meeting on 25th May but too late for 

inclusion in this edition of the Newsletter. 

  

Queen’s Birthday Picnic - Sat 11th June: We are planning a Parish 

Picnic and Funday for residents, children/grandchildren and friends. 

There will be live music, bouncy castle, games and activities for all who 

want to take part.   It is a non fundraising event so come along, meet your 

neighbours and refresh acquaintances.  There will be a beer tent selling 

beer at cost price but other drinks will have to be BYO.   As is the Picnic 

but we will light the barbecue if anyone wants to grill.   There will be 

another letter drop to all residents with full details but please let us know 

if your attending.  clerk.allerthorpe_pc@btinternet.com. 

 



Internet Survey: We again thank everyone who partook in the 

online survey of Internet Service in the Parish and although the sample 

size was relatively small at 23%, it still gives us a very good picture of 

the service being delivered on the back of the governments attempts to 

improve rural services.   It is clear that there is a huge disconnect 

between what the government is promising and what BT (the 

infrastructure owner) are delivering.  There are still 61% of residents who 

responded that are achieving -3mbs most of the day and only 4 residents 

achieving 9-14mbs.   The full results can be seen at  www.allerthorpe-

pc.org.uk/broadband.aspx 

 

Speeding: We once again want to remind readers that speeding 

through the village is prevalent and that we should all be setting an 

example to other road users by slowing down through our and other 

villages.   We have had further discussions with Insp York of 

Humberside Police and she has committed to increasing the resources 

where possible and we have again pressed the ERYC for a more regular 

return of the portable speed sign. 

 

Road Resurfacing: Main Street, from the SE Village boundary to the 

A1079 roundabout is scheduled for surface treatment on 14th June 

(weather permitting). 

 

For Sale: The Village Hall is looking to sell 6x Infra Red 1.5kW 

electric wall heaters ideal for patios.   £30 each ONO 

 

The Parish Website:     www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk 

The website is updated regularly as new information is received. 

If you would like to see anything else included on the website, please 

contact us through the ‘Contact us’ page: www.allerthorpe-

pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx 

Scan this QR Code with your Smartphone or tablet for quick access to 

the village website. 
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